Gastroenterology Associates of Orangeburg, P. A.

PATIENT CONDUCT AND RESPONSIBILITIES

· Please keep your appointment. If you have to miss your scheduled appointment or want to reschedule it, please telephone Gastroenterology Associates of Orangeburg, P. A (803)539-2005.  

· Bring with you information about past illnesses, hospitalizations, investigations medications, and other matters relating to your health.  This is particularly important if you have been treated by multiple doctors and hospitals. It takes a long time to obtain old records. Due to the new privacy rules (HIPAA) you will have to sign a separate release of information form for each of the healthcare facilities that have treated you, if we have to obtain these records. It would save you valuable time, reduce the cost of care and help prevent mistakes if you have all your medical records and information with you. 

· Ask questions immediately if you feel you cannot follow the instruction.

· While practicing in Gastroenterology Associates of Orangeburg, P. A., your doctor is obligated to exercise good medical judgment in order to help you.  It is your responsibility to cooperate in the treatment program that your doctor specifies.

· You are expected to be considerate to the staff, other patients, their family members, and the property of other persons.

· Authorized members of your family are expected to be available to our personnel for review of your treatment in the event that you are unable to communicate with the physicians or nurses. This includes bringing a responsible adult who can also drive with you, when you come for procedures under sedation.

· You have a responsibility to provide information necessary for insurance processing of your bills, to be prompt about payment of office/center bills, and to ask any questions you may have concerning your bills.  Our billing specialist is available to assist you.

· It is your right to have advanced directives; however, if you have a procedure done in this facility you will be required to sign a consent. THIS IMPLIES YOU ARE UNDERGOING A PROCEDURE WHICH CAN POTENTIALLY HAVE COMPLICATIONS. IN THE EVENT OF COMPLICATIONS, WE WILL DO EVERYTHING POSSIBLE TO SAVE YOUR LIFE. THEREFORE, YOUR ADVANCED DIRECTIVES ABOUT END OF LIFE CARE DO NOT APPLY WHEN YOU ARE HAVING ELECTIVE PROCEDURES IN OUR OFFICE. THE “DO NOT RESUSCITATE” ORDERS ARE AUTOMATICALLY RESCINDED (IGNORED) IN THE OPERATIVE AND PERI-OPERATIVE PERIOD.

· Communication between you and our office team is an important element in good health care.  If you are concerned about or displeased with any aspect of your care, we ask that you first discuss with the Physician, Physician Assistant, Nurse Manager or the Practice Administrator.

· Suggestions or comments you would like to make following discharge are valued and truly appreciated.  We are continuously trying to improve the care that we provide.  Please forward your suggestions to:

       Dr. Narayanachar S. Murali

       Gastroenterology Associates of Orangeburg, P. A.

       1131 Cook Road

       Orangeburg, SC 29118             

· All complaints forwarded to Dr. Murali will be investigated immediately.

